
Complaints & Information Team, Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall, Loughborough Rd, 
West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP

06th March 2018

Request for Information: Ref NCC-029763-17
Safety Inspections on Carriageway 

Thank you for your request for information relating to Safety Inspections on Carriageways.  I can 
now let you have the following information in response to the questions you raised.

Q1 Dates of all safety inspections undertaken on the carriageway in the year preceding 25th Jan 
2018. Please see the attached Logland Lane – Street History – 25-01-2017-25-01-2018 
Report.

Q2 Details of all carriageway defects identified during safety inspections in the year before 25th 
Jan 2018. Please see the attached Logland Lane – Street History – 25-01-2017-25-01-2018 
Report.

Q3 Details of how carriageway safety inspections are undertaken including whether walked or 
driven speed of the inspection vehicle and the number of persons in the vehicle. Please see the 
attached Highway Inspection Manual Dec 2014. 

Q4 The intended frequency of carriageway inspections. Monthly Inspections 

Q5      Details of all complaints and/or enquiries relating to the carriageway received in the year 
before 25th Jan 2018 Please see the attached Logland Lane – Street History – 25-01-2017-
25-01-2018 Report.

Q6 The hierarchy Classification, Classification 5 – Local Access Road   (Net Priority 3b – 
Secondary Distributor)

Q7         The road/section number C68

Q8         The defect intervention criteria adopted in relation to the identification of all categories 
of carriageway potholes Please see the attached Highway Inspection Manual Dec 2014.

Q9 The time period(s) adopted between identification of  carriageway defects Please see the 
attached Highway Inspection Manual Dec 2014.



Complaints & Information Team, Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall, Loughborough 
Rd, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP

Q10         Whether or not the authority has formally adopted all or part of the standards 
contained within the national code of practice for highways maintenance management. 
Substantial adoption. 

We hope this now satisfies your request, and should you have any further enquiries please do 
not hesitate to contact me directly using the contact details below. In addition and for future 
reference Nottinghamshire County Council regularly publish previous FOIR,s and answers on 
our website, under Disclosure logs, available at the following link: 

 http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/ 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to 
make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, 
Complaints and Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham,  NG2 7QP or email 
complaints@nottscc.gov.uk.

Yours sincerely

Name Jilly Walden 
Position Complaints, Information & Mediation Officer 
Nottinghamshire County Council




